

(DRAFT)

Minutes and Notes

Title VII – American Indian Parent Advisory Council

10/27/15

Meeting held on October 29, 2015 from 6:00pm-8:00pm

Meeting location: NARF, 1560 Broadway, Boulder, CO 80303

Type of Meeting: IPC Monthly Meeting

Facilitator: Manda Robertson, Vice-President

Note Taker: Monique Fredericks-Douville

Attendees: Ryan Douville, Monique Douville, Wade Douville, Lucas Douville, Candace Yazzie, Maranda Robertson, Francisco Perdue, Jonathan Perdue, Rob Rice, Rebecca Rice, Ethan Rice, Heather Whitemanrunshim, Daniel Oleyte, Yvette Salas, Wes Wildcat, Ruby Wildcat, Mathew Sage.

CALL TO ORDER BY Manda Robertson AT: 6:32PM

AGENDA ITEM I: WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

AGENDA ITEM II: APPROVAL OF 9-30-2015 MINUTES

Action item: The motion was made to approve the minutes as previously distributed.

Motion: Rebecca; Second: Monique; Ayes: 9; Nays: 0; Abstain: 1. Motion passes.

AGENDA ITEM III: BVSD LIAISON REPORT

- We still have three tutoring spots available. Students are approved for 2 hours of tutoring per week. Email Yvette on the BVSD website (yvette.salas@bvsd.org) to request tutoring for your student.
- We currently have 100 506 forms for this year's program—a new high for BVSD recently! There are 8 of these unsigned and Yvette is getting them signed now.
 - There were two BVSD employees that she recently spoke with that have Native students and they didn't even know of Title VII or our group!
 - Our goal we set for ourselves this year is 120 so we are on track to meet that!
 - This number includes no new entry students—these have a deadline of November 10 to be given to Yvette (set by BVSD)
- A previous Title VII employee shredded all the Title VII documents so Yvette has been flying blind but is getting it all back together.
- A school district employee was telling Yvette this would be sometime in December but Roy intervened and got a closer deadline.
- 2,000 students in BVSD self-report as Native American but many are from Central America/Mexican tribes so do not qualify for Title VII per se but do for other extra opportunities (ie—AILY!).

- Next AIPC meeting Yvette is going to bring her envelopes and have us help her stuff them. This mailing will include 506 Forms, FAQ sheet and letter that mentions AIPC.

AGENDA ITEM IV: AIPC LOGO CONTEST

Yvette emailed all BVSD art teachers and they expressed concern and reluctance at giving a contest to students that wasn't open to all students.

It was suggested that the AIPC create a flyer to put up at schools that has 4 or so core ideas, principles and guidelines to our group and the Title VII program. Everyone is going to go home and figure out some to bring to the next meeting to finalize as a group.

There was discussion related to the AIPC Facebook page and that it needs to be opened up so people can find it. We will have to watch for and remove any negative or inappropriate posts.

AGENDA ITEM V: NARF POWWOW INFO BOOTH (NOVEMBER 7 – ALL DAY)

We have coordinated to have an information booth at the NARF powwow on Saturday, November 7.

WE NEED AS MANY VOLUNTEERS AS POSSIBLE FOR THIS EVENT!! We will pass around a sign-up sheet for everyone to commit to two hour blocks of manning the booth so everyone can also enjoy the powwow. Manda will draft a google doc to coordinate sign-up for manning the booth.

Yvette will look into how we can protect privacy but collect forms onsite—she will check with BVSD regarding how we can collect them (ie—locked box?) and let us know.

AGENDA ITEM VI: NOVEMBER FUNDRAISING EVENT – TACO SALE AROUND THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY

There was a lot of concern expressed over the lack of enough volunteers to make this successful as well as continued concern regarding food service permits and training. It was decided to forgo any more taco sales until we can secure more participation and 501c3 status.

AGENDA ITEM VII: NEXT MEETING DATE SET

There was discussion around possibly having a Thanksgiving themed event that includes a presentation about the real Thanksgiving history. Ruby will contact Rick and Sally and see if they would be available to do this? (There was some discussion related to if they can't asking Ruth.)

Action item: The motion was made to hold the next meeting at NARF on November 17, 2015 from 6:00pm-8:00pm.

Motion: Monique; Second: Rob; Ayes: 9; Nays: 0; Abstain: 1. Motion passes.

AGENDA ITEM VIII: HALLOWEEN PARTY AND CONTEST

The party was held off until after agenda item IX was completed.

AGENDA ITEM IX: OTHER ITEMS AND NOTICES

The American Indian Ambassadors for Opportunity program is coming to the area and are looking for sponsors and Native groups to meet with—Heather proposed we host them with AIYLI! She will look into a possible date and report back to us should we decide to do it.

Action item: The motion was made to host dinner for the ambassadors with AIYLI at a date TBD.

Motion: Heather; Second: Manda; Ayes: 9; Nays: 0; Abstain: 1. Motion passes.

MEETING ADJOURNED: 8:05pm

DRAFT